

November 6, 2005

## ASC

Started at 2:05pm with the serenity prayer, 12 traditions, ASC purpose, and service prayer.

### *Roll Call*

<b>Facilitator:</b> P	<b>Activities Chair:</b> P	<b>RCM 2:</b> AE
<b>Co-Facilitator:</b> O	<b>H&amp;I:</b> P	<b>Web Servant:</b> P
<b>Secretary:</b> P	<b>PI:</b> O	
<b>Treasurer:</b> O	<b>RCM 1:</b> P	

### *Group Roll Call:*

**BLTN:** A

**Freedom Train:** P

**H W/O D:** P

**New Hope:** P

**WoodNA:** P

**\*\*Serious Undertakings** is back as one group – we missed you: P

**Secretary's Report:** PASSED

**Treasurer's Report:** See Attached

**RCM Report:** No Report

**H&I:** Montgomery Country Jail – Ben is working on getting a regular meeting there with a PI presentation. Hightower is going well. Patricia called Friday and she said it was okay to come in on Tuesday, but on Thanksgiving week there was no meeting. Montgomery City Juvenile center has been cancelled due to no solid commitment from its members and they want volunteers to sponsor all of the juveniles.

**PI:** Open, Ben as interim reports that the schedule is to be printed and Freedom Train is going to have a poster day. More to be announced!

**Activities Chair:** NACNA merchandise being sold on E-Bay, we have made \$19 so far. Discussing a Thanksgiving Function at the Woodlands Group, but no new information yet. Hope W/O Dope is planning a New Years Party, maybe an area activity. Chili Cook off for January, the dates available is the 8<sup>th</sup>, 15<sup>th</sup>, and the 22<sup>nd</sup>. We are to decide that at area. We are going to have it at the Freedom Group. There will be plaque's available for 1<sup>st</sup> place, and possibly for 2<sup>nd</sup> and for presentation as well.

*Literature Report:* Please remember to contact Mary before purchasing literature from World.

**Web Servant:** Our discussion forum is not up yet.

*Intermission 2:35pm*

*Resumed 2:47pm*

*7<sup>th</sup> tradition of \$17 was donated back to the Area.*

Group Reports:

**BLTN: A**

**Freedom Train:** Possible hosting the Chili Cook Off in January 2006. Area Donation of \$10. The meeting address is 227 Bonham, Cleveland, TX. The meetings are Wednesday and Saturday open discussion. The 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday is a Step study. The meetings are now smoking and the 4<sup>th</sup> Saturday of the month at 7pm is Group Conscience.

**H W/O Dope:** meets at 5801 East FM 1960 at First Baptist Church Of Atascocita. The Saturday meeting is at Kingwood Hospital at 2001 Ladbroke. Tabitha is the GSR and Wayne is the GSRA. Monday and Thursday meeting is at 7pm and Saturdays are at 8pm. Birthdays are Mike L. 17 years and Wes 2 years; they celebrated last month – Congratulations! No upcoming birthdays. New Years eve dance coming up, more will be discussed. Our donation is \$35.

**New Hope:** Our group is really growing. We have been working on a group policy. Our activities chair has many upcoming plans working. More will be revealed. We gave Mary 3 ideas for the discussion forum. Rick is celebrating 1 year, Way to Go! Area donation of \$25.

**Serious Undertakings:** The last meeting for BAMN was 11/4/05 and the building is closed. No current plans to relocate BAMN meetings. Our area donation is \$30. Our meeting address is HWY 190 East at Calvary Baptist Church. Our meeting is Thursday at 7:15pm. Donald is the GSR, Welcome back!

**WoodNA:** Nominations for all positions are being discussed. Group Inventory is on November 13<sup>th</sup> at 2:30pm. No area donation. There is no longer hour and half meetings.

### Sharing Session

- Rumor going around that Houston Area is splitting up into 2 areas and that they are having trouble with trusted servants.
- From a reliable source Houston Area is not dividing into 2 areas. There are individuals that are discussing leaving HA, but it is not Houston Area itself.
- Have had members leave NA because of the drama going on in the Houston Area.
- Due to not having a quorum at a few of the ASC'S, New Hope has discussed dissolving that guideline.
- It is a tabled proposal from last month to discuss in old business.
- If there were no quorum than 1 group can make a decision for the whole area.
- Since 2000 this last July was the 1<sup>st</sup> area meeting we hadn't had a quorum. All of the absences in October were some of the groups 1<sup>st</sup> absences. If we had no quorum there could be any group spending any or all of the areas money on bowling and it would have been aloud.
- This is a low time for everyone.

### Old Business

- Kim – How do the groups feel about having the Regional Learning Day Presentation?
  - WoodNA said no because after having a low attendance @ our own workshop we didn't feel that we should spend the regional money to hold a workshop we weren't ready for yet.
  - New Hope –Eddie said speaking for his group we should have one.
  - What can we do to help this problem with service?
  - Sponsorship
- TABLED – GSR'S bring back to your group.

- Kim proposes we suggest to Region that we cancel the 2008 TBRCNA due to the World Convention.  
PASSED
- Kim proposes that we change the policy and take out the quorum requirements so we can conduct business.  
FAILED
- Ben proposes we give 20 intro Guides, 1 soft cover Basic Text, 1 soft cover JFT for the Montgomery County Jail.  
Total cam to \$51.04  
PASSED
- Mary proposes we print a copy of the area policy - 1 for each group and 1 for each Trusted Servant.  
PASSED – do not pass them out until the new trusted servants are elected.

### **New Business**

- Ben bought 20 soft Basic Text and is asking for his money back  
TABLED because Ben needs to be here for an explanation of why he purchased them, provide a receipt and brought back to the groups for a decision.
- Mary proposes the GSR'S take back to their groups; do the groups want to have NSA spend \$100 on a New Years Eve Dance facility?  
Would be an admissions fee and the area would get their money back.  
TABLED
- Lena makes a proposal we have the Chili Cook Off on January 15<sup>th</sup> at The Freedom Train.  
PASSED

### **Elections**

Facilitator: O  
 Co-Facilitator: O  
 Secretary: O  
 Treasurer: Mary S.  
 Activities: Ben C.  
 H&I: Marty  
 PI: O  
 RCM 2: O  
 Web Servant: Wayne

\*\* The NEXT meeting starts at 12:30pm with Activities, PI and H&I and ASC at 2pm on December 4<sup>th</sup> at the Woodlands Group.

**\*\*PLEASE BRING ALL THE OPEN POSITIONS BACK TO YOUR GROUPS. \*\***